Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Minister

10th Floor, Hepburn Block 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tel. 416 327-4300 Fax 416 326-1571 www.ontario.ca/health Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du ministre

Édifice Hepburn, 10° étage 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tél. 416 327-4300 Téléc. 416 326-1571 www.ontario.ca/sante



JUN 0 7 2017

Mr. Joe Mihevc Chair, Board of Health City of Toronto Health Unit 277 Victoria Street Toronto ON M5B 2L6

Dear Mr. Mihevc:

I am pleased to advise you that the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care will provide the Board of Health for the City of Toronto Health Unit up to \$400,000 in additional base funding for staff positions to support local opioid response capacity, including implementation of Toronto Public Health actions outlined in the *Toronto Overdose Action Plan: Prevention and Response*.

The Assistant Deputy Minister of the Population and Public Health Division will write to the City of Toronto Health Unit shortly concerning the terms and conditions governing this funding.

Thank you for your dedication and commitment to harm reduction and public health.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Eric Hoskins

Minister

c: Mayor John Tory, City of Toronto

Dr. Eileen de Villa, Medical Officer of Health, City of Toronto Health Unit Roselle Martino, Assistant Deputy Minister, Population and Public Health Division